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        Services 
 

 7th    11:00am    Holy Communion 
 

14th   9:30am   Sunday School  
 

21st   11:00am     Service at St Peters 
 

28th    9:30am    Family Service 

News l e t t e r  



The food left with us is sent on to Market Drayton where it is distributed back to local families 

Answer 16 & 9 



INTERESTING INFORMATION 
ABOUT OUR FONT 

The font is of an unusual form—an 
octagonal inverted truncated broach 
spire. It is quite unadorned, and may 
have been so originally.  For years it lay 
by the roadside and was mended and 
put back about 90 years ago. It is 
probably of the 12th or 13th Century. Childs Ercall Font  

SPRING FACTS  
1.Spring starts at different times, depending on who you ask. Looking at the astronomical calendar the first 
day of spring is 20 March. The Phenological method records dates of reoccurring natural phenomena such as 
flowering. For meteorologists, spring starts on 1st March and runs until 31st May. 
2.Snow? Many people say you're more likely to see snow at Easter than at Christmas. This is borne out 
of statistics to some extent - snow or sleet falls on average 3.9 days in December, compared to 4.2 days in 
March. However, because Easter is a 'moveable feast', it can also take place in April, which has only 2.3 days 
of snow or sleet fall. So it depends on exactly when Easter falls in any given year. 
3.Vernal Equinox The first day of spring, the vernal equinox, has 12 hours of daylight and 12 hours of 
darkness.  
4.The warmest spring...The warmest spring on record was 2011 with an average daytime temperature of 9.2  
and the coldest spring Was the spring of 1962, with an average daytime maximum of 5.8 °C. The wettest 
spring was in 1947 with 331.7 mm of rainfall and the sunniest spring was in 1948, in which a total of 558 
sunshine hours were recorded. The Average temperature for spring is 7.7 °C. 
5.Something in the air? Sense of smell can be more acute in spring as there is usually more moisture in the 
air. Spring is often associated with the start of the pollen season. However, some pollen types can release as 
early as January.  

The children undeterred 
by the weather were back 
outside playing.  The time 

soon passed by so we 
made our way back to the 
farm for a hot drink and 
something to eat.  It was 

a lovely enjoyable 
morning and our next trip 
hopefully will be seaside 

bound taking better 
weather with us. 

Thank you to you all who 
came and we hope you all 

had a great time. 
Anyone can come to 

Sunday School we have a 
great group of people and 
love for more to join.  Our 

next Sunday School will 
be back in Church on 

14th April 
at 9:30am  

Picture taken at the Mothers Day trip to Fordhall Farm 

Sunday 
School  



Childs Ercall Morning Prayers—Every 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month.  All Welcome 

Answer to March riddle 
Riddle: How do eight eights 
add up to one thousand? 
Answer:  
888 + 88 + 8 + 8 + 8 = 1000. 

April Riddle: I'm as small as an ant, as big 
as a whale. I'll approach like a breeze but can 
come like a gale. By some, I get hit, but all 
have shown fear. I'll dance to the music, 
though I can't hear. Of names, I have many, 
of names I have one. I'm as slow as a snail, 
but from me, you can't run. What am I? 

This months family service looks at the 10 plagues of Egypt.  How many flies and how many frogs can you 
find in the newsletter? Answers at the bottom of the clergy letter. 

https://www.riddles.com/what-am-i-riddles

